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Though you and we are exhausted with 
the constant overflow of information 
and warnings concerning COVID-19, the 
veracity of the virus and its effects are 
obviously visible.  It has also become 
personal for us.  In the fall of 1990, 
Robin and I led Santiago Hernandez and 
his wife Marcela to Christ.  They 
followed the Lord in baptism and 
spiritually grew over time.  God called 
Santiago into the ministry.  He 
prepared, and God sent him to 
Tampacan, San Luis Potosi, Mexico; 
where he has pastored for a number of 
years.  In June, he contracted the virus 
and died within three days.  Two days 
later, his son Natanael, 
w h o h a s b e e n a n 
evangelist to children 
throughout the country of 
Mexico, got the virus and 
died the next week.  
Natanael left behind not 
only a precious wife, 
Sandra, but also four 
young children. 

Our society for years now 
has been sucking on the 
sap of identity politics.  
BUT DEATH does NOT 
defer nor deter according 
to identity.  COVID has 
not either.  We know of 
several faithful pastors 
who have been infected 
and have succumbed to the virus’ 
violence.  Likewise, sin does not 
differentiate.  But Hallelujah, our 
Savior DOES NOT either: “Whosoever 
will, may come!”  “There is neither Jew 
nor Greek, there is neither bond nor 
free, there is neither male nor female: 
for ye are all one in Christ Jesus.” (Gal. 
3:28) 

As you know, we had our first virtual 
online conference in June.  Incredible!  
There were over 100,000 different user 
connections during the week.  Also, 
over 1.6 million hits were made on our  

ministry webpage. I personally talked 
to a pastor in Bolivia whose heart God 
set on fire during this conference.  He 
is excited and wants to see God bring 
great revival to Bolivia.  His name is 
Jesus Miguel.  We are looking and 
praying about doing two more virtual 
conferences: one with a focus on 
Central America in October, and one 
with a focus on South America in 
December.  Otherwise, in-person 
conferences for the rest of the year 
have been postponed until 2021. 

Meanwhile in Colombia the other 
Sunday morning, a missionary gave me 

the opportunity, privilege, 
and blessing to preach via 
Zoom to a congregation from 
the suburb of Bogota, called 
Soacha.  We had about 60-65 
folks watching and listening.  
It was special to be a part of 
their services, being that they 
still cannot meet in person. 

Our project “Multiply” is 
nearing completion.  The text 
and content of the booklet 
has been proofed, corrected, 
proofed and approved.  Today, 
I approved what they call the 
“dummy” (the paper, cover & 
size of booklet).  Pray that 
God provides the final funding 
for this project ($3000). 

Trusting and praying that you are safe 
and still serving, 

Victor & Robin Rouse
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